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June 12, 2013 

Mr. Mike Jouras 
People’s Gas Light & Coke Co. 
Environmental Services Department 
130 East Randolph, 22nd Floor 
Chicago, IL  60601 

RE: Radiological Survey of Right-of-Way Utility Excavation 
Permit Nos.: 358494208 and 363388589
Permit Address:  2615 South Martin Luther King Drive 
AECOM Project No. 60157647 

Dear Mr. Jouras: 

Pursuant to conditions specified in a permit (see attached) issued by the City of Chicago, radiation 
monitoring was required to be performed at the above referenced site.  AECOM Technical Services, Inc. 
(AECOM) provided the required radiation surveillance between May 9 and June 10, 2013 for excavation 
activities that were necessary to repair a minor gas main leak located in the vicinity of 2615 S. Martin 
Luther King Drive (southeast corner of E. 26th Street and MLK – refer to attached drawing).  The 
radiological surveying was performed within the excavation and for the soil removed from the 8-foot by 
18-foot excavation within the E. 26th Street ROW just east of the intersection of Martin Luther King Drive 
(see sketch) to a depth of 9.5-feet below ground surface.   

A cleanup criterion has not been approved for this area by the USEPA.  Therefore, the USEPA has 
requested that the field instrument threshold for the identification of potentially radiologically contaminated 
material conservatively be set at twice the field instrumentation background.  Gamma radiation count 
measurements for the project were made using Ludlum Model 2221 survey meter and an unshielded 2 x 
2 inch Nal probe (Model 44-10).  The field gamma background at the surface in the vicinity of the area 
was measured at approximately 8,775 counts per minute (cpm) unshielded.  Therefore, twice the field 
instrument background for the project was estimated at 17,750 cpm.  For comparison purposes, the 
gamma count indicative of contamination in Streeterville (i.e., the 7.1 pCi/g total radium cleanup 
threshold) was 17,920 cpm unshielded.   

The field gamma measurements within the excavation and the spoil materials generated during the 
excavation process did not exceed the twice background threshold value previously stated and ranged 
from a minimum of 4,500 cpm to a maximum of 7,800 cpm unshielded.  In fact, the gamma counts 
measured within the excavation and of the excavated spoil were less than the surface background value 
because they contained higher amounts of brown colored quartz sand.  Thus, there was no indication of 
the potential presence of radiologically contaminated material.   

As part of the permit conditions this letter has been forwarded to: 

Chicago Department of Public Health 
Attention:  Ms. Rahmat Begum 
333 South State Street, Room 200 
Chicago, Illinois  60604 
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Please contact us with any questions you have regarding this letter or the reported results. 

Regards, 

     
Brian R. Schmidt Steven C. Kornder, Ph.D. 
Project Scientist II Senior Project Geoscientist 
 
cc: Rahmat Begum, Chicago Department of Public Health 
 Verneta Simon, USEPA 
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